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December 18, 2024

Kimberly Snyder

North Engineers & Design Associates
P.O. Box 276

West Hurly, NY 12491

Re:  Ashokan Store-It LLC.
Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP)
7 Ridge Road; Town of Olive; Ulster County
Tax Map No.: 46.5-3-6.110
Ashokan Reservoir Drainage Basin
DEP Log # 2000-AS-1227-0T.1

Dear Ms. Snyder:

The New York City Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has met with
you on the above-referenced property on 10/07/2024 to discuss the proposed
development of four proposed self-storage units. According to the information
you provided (sketch plan), the proposal involves construction of four new self-
storage units, gravel driveway and a retaining wall. Based on our conversation
and the sketch plan, it does not appear that the proposed project will disturb
greater than 2 acres of land or include new impervious surfaces within 100-feet of
a watercourse or create an impervious surface totaling over 40,000 square feet in
size. As such and in accordance with the “Rules and Regulations for the
Protection from Contamination, Degradation, and Pollution of the New York City
Water Supply and Its Sources” (NYC Watershed Rules and Regulations), no DEP
approved SWPPP is required.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (845) 340-

7222.
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Curt Field
Associate Project Manager
Kingston Project Review



